
 
  

 
From: "Cheryl Kregel" <cheryl@westongov.com> 
Sent: Thursday, March 12, 2015 1:51 PM 

To: "Bill Lambert" <blambert@westongov.com>, "Randy Rossman" <crossman@me.com>, "Tony 
Barton" <tbarton@westongov.com>, "Tracy Hunt" <thunt@westongov.com>, "Marty Ertman" 

<adpro@vcn.com> 

Subject: FW: Westward Ho!  
  

FYI 
  
Cheryl Kregel 
Weston County Clerk 
cheryl@westongov.com 
1 West Main 
Newcastle, WY  82701 
(307)746-2684 
(307)746-9505  Fax 
  
From: Schwenke, Sherri K -FS [mailto:sschwenke@fs.fed.us] 
Sent: Thursday, March 12, 2015 10:35 AM 
To: plampert@custercountysd.com; Nancy Christensen (nchristensen@custercountysd.com); 
sue.ganje@state.sd.us; scottg@pennco.org; cheryl@westongov.com; Westonp@rtconnect.net; 
matt.snyder@state.sd.us; greg.josten@state.sd.us; bill.crapser@wyo.gov; brian.garbish@state.sd.us; 
rich_zacher@state.sd.us; Kintigh, Mike <Mike.Kintigh@state.sd.us> (Mike.Kintigh@state.sd.us); 
rick_miller@BLM.gov; Johnson, Lawrence; mike_wiles@nps.gov; Davila, Vidal; cheryl_schreier@nps.gov; 
Svingen, Dan -FS; Bossert, Kory - NRCS, Hot Springs, SD; mark_haugen@thune.senate.gov; 
allens@gwtc.net; t_troxel@hills.net; bwudtke@hills.net 
Subject: Westward Ho! 
  
Greetings, all! I wanted to formally let you know, in case you’d heard it through the grapevine, that I 
have accepted a Deputy Forest Supervisor position on the Boise National Forest in Idaho.  
  
I want to share with you how much I have enjoyed working with you and your staff during my tenure 
here – we’ve done some great landscape level work as well as some very drilled down site specific 
work.  And while I am thrilled to have this opportunity in Idaho, I feel like we just hit the tip of the 
iceberg with all the opportunities to work together now and into the future here in the southern hills. 
  
I realize this list is not all inclusive and that I’ve missed some folks, so feel free to share this note with 
others as you see fit.  My apologies for leaving them off! 
  
The Forest will be bringing in an acting ranger while they work on filling the position permanently. If 
there is something you’d like me to pass along to the acting ranger, let me know and I will make note of 
it for him/her. 
  
My last day in the Custer downtown office with be April 1st.  If I do not see you before then, I wish you 
well.   If in your travels, you make it to the Boise area, please do stop in! The Forest Supervisor’s Office is 
adjacent to the National Interagency Fire Center.  I’ll miss working with you! 
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Sherri Schwenke 
District Ranger 

Forest Service  
Black Hills National Forest, Hell Canyon Ranger District 

p: 605-673-4853 (Custer, SD) 
p: 307-746-2782 (Newcastle, WY) 
c: 605-673-1927 
sschwenke@fs.fed.us 

330 Mount Rushmore Road 
Custer, SD 57730 
www.fs.fed.us  

 
Caring for the land and serving people 
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